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Council Agenda Report 
 
 

To: Mayor Grisanti and the Honorable Members of the City Council 
 
Prepared by: Mary Linden, Executive Assistant 
 
Reviewed by: Jesse Bobbett, Community Services Director 
 
Approved by: Steve McClary, Interim City Manager 
 
Date prepared: August 3, 2021 Meeting date:  August 23, 2021 
 
Subject: Cars and Coffee (Councilmember Uhring) 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION:  At the request of Councilmember Uhring, consider whether 
the City should continue to offer the Cars and Coffee event at Malibu Bluffs Park. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  There is no fiscal impact associated with the recommended action. 
 
WORK PLAN:  This item was included as Item 7b in the Adopted Work Plan for Fiscal 
Year 2021-2022. 
 
DISCUSSION:  Since 2014, the City has coordinated the Cars and Coffee event following 
the Council's decision to authorize the event as a City program (Attachment 1, see page 
10, Item No. 6.A.) under the former Parks and Recreation Department, now the 
Community Services Department. The event takes place on the second and fourth Sunday 
of each month from 7:00 to 9:00 a.m. in the Malibu Bluffs Park parking lot. City staff 
partners with Malibu resident and car expert Armando Petretti to host the event, which 
typically draws 50 to 60 cars and fewer than 100 people. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, 
the City has not coordinated Cars and Coffee since March 2020.  
 
In late 2020 into early 2021, non-permitted car show events began occurring in Civic 
Center shopping centers on Sunday mornings, showcasing performance cars, which in 
turn drew participants with performance cars. Some Councilmembers reported that the 
number one resident complaint they received on Monday mornings was about cars racing 
on PCH on Sundays following those events. Residents had also filed complaints about 
racing on PCH and canyon roads in addition to the Sunday events (Attachment 2), and 
both the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department and California Highway Patrol (CHP) 
were aware of and responding to street racing throughout the area (Attachment 3). 
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The City initiated a coordinated effort with the Sheriff’s Department, Malibu’s Public Safety 
Commission, and Code Enforcement to close the shows and reduce racing on PCH.  Civic 
Center parking lots were closed, security people were hired to enforce the ban, and Civic 
Center businesses gave up early Sunday morning revenue to support stopping the car 
shows. The unpermitted car shows were closed down, and racing on PCH was 
significantly reduced. 
 
City staff recently determined to resume the Cars and Coffee event on July 28, 2021, after 
considering several key factors: 

 
• The event is coordinated by the City, which allows full control of the number of cars 

and potential issues that might arise, up to and including the immediate cancellation 
of the event, if necessary. 

• The event is scheduled during the early morning hours (7:00 to 9:00 a.m.) before 
traffic becomes an issue on Pacific Coast Highway (PCH), generally. 

• Cars and Coffee draws fewer than 100 attendees per event, which is considered 
relatively small for events at Malibu Bluffs Park. 

• Parking for both cars and attendees has been adequate. 
• There have been no reports or issues related to past Cars and Coffee events or its 

attendees. 
 
Staff believes that resuming the Cars and Coffee event will help alleviate issues related to 
unauthorized car shows, which were held in violation of Los Angeles County COVID-19 
public health orders. Additionally, Cars and Coffee traditionally features classic cars, which 
attract a different audience than the performance cars displayed at the unpermitted events. 
Lastly, Cars and Coffee is small compared to other regularly occurring use at Malibu Bluffs 
Park, such as AYSO and Little League, which typically draw 200-300 people at peak times 
for weekend game days. 
 
Temporary Use Permit 
Historically, the City has not issued a Temporary Use Permit (TUP) for Cars and Coffee, 
as the event: 

 
• Was approved directly by the Council 
• Draws fewer than 100 attendees  
• Does not charge an admission fee  
• Does not charge a facility rental fee  
• Does not change the use of the parking lot or impact the public's ability to utilize 

Malibu Bluffs Park or the adjacent open space 
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Councilmember Uhring is requesting the Council consider whether the City should 
continue to offer the Cars and Coffee event at Malibu Bluffs Park and provide direction to 
staff, as needed. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  

1. City Council Regular Meeting Minutes, August 25, 2014 
2. Email from Jennifer deNicola dated June 19, 2021 
3. Email from CHP Captain Denis Ford dated August 10, 2021 
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MOTION 

ITEMS 

ITEM6 

A. 

Malibu City Council 
Minutes of August 25, 2014 
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Mr. Santos, applicant, discussed the permit conditions of the CDP. He stated the 
MND had not changed. 

In response to Mayor Pro Tern Sibert, Senior Planner Blue stated the addendum to 
the MND had not affected the appealed CDP. 

Councilmember House moved and Mayor Pro Tern Sibert seconded a motion to 
adopt Resolution No. 14-56 denying Appeal No. 14-002 and approving an 
extension of Coastal Development Pennit (CDP) No. 07-121, Variance Nos. 08-
068, 11-011, 11-019, 11-020 and 11-021, Site Plan Review No. 07-114, and Offer 
to Dedicate No. 11-009, as amended by Coastal Development Permit Amendment 
(CDPA) No. 12-001, a request to extend the Planning Commission's previous 
approval of an application for the construction of a new, two-story single-family 
residence, access road, private potable water well, and associated development. 
The question was called and the motion carried 4-0, Mayor Peak abstaining. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Malibu Cars and Coffee 
Staff recommendation: At the recommendation of the Parks and Recreation 
Commission, authorize staff to add "Malibu Cars and Coffee" to the schedule of 
programs offered through the Parks and Recreation Department. 

Parks and Recreation Director Stallings presented the staff report. 

Ryan Embree questioned City involvement and the use of available space at 
Bluffs Park. 

In response to Mayor Peak, Parks and Recreation Director Stallings stated the 
program was flexible and would serve a shared community interest. 

In response to Councilmember Rosenthal, Parks and Recreation Director Stallings 
stated the program was not limited to Malibu residents. He stated the Bluffs Park 
parking lot use could be limited to allow for events that may be held 
simultaneously. 

In response to Councilmember House, Parks and Recreation Director Stallings 
stated other locations had been considered, but the parking lot at Bluffs Park had 
been determined to be the best location. 
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From: Steve Uhring
To: Mary Linden
Subject: FW: PCH Street Racing/ Car Clubs/ Noise Ordinance violations
Date: Wednesday, August 11, 2021 1:38:23 PM

Mary,

This is the first of two emails I would like attached to the cars and coffee agenda item
steveU

From: Jennifer deNicola 
Sent: Saturday, June 19, 2021 1:45 AM
To: Lozano, Sebastian <Sebastian.Lozano@asm.ca.gov>; Wolf, Jeremy <Jeremy.Wolf@sen.ca.gov>;
Kurpies, Josh <Josh.Kurpies@asm.ca.gov>; Pond, Liliana <Liliana.Pond@sen.ca.gov>; Steve McClary
<SMcClary@malibucity.org>; Rob Duboux <rduboux@malibucity.org>; Steve Uhring
<suhring@malibucity.org>; Bruce Silverstein <bsilverstein@malibucity.org>; Mikke Pierson
<mpierson@malibucity.org>; Henry Stern <Henry.Stern@sen.ca.gov>; Tessa Charnofsky
<TCharnofsky@bos.lacounty.gov>; Lt. Gregory Minster ; Steven Arens

>
Cc: Gina Longo ; Meril May ; Zak Thornborough

; larry rosenthal ; Dominique Punnett
; Tina Segel 

Subject: PCH Street Racing/ Car Clubs/ Noise Ordinance violations

Dear Steve McClary and PCH Taskforce Leadership, 

Tonight for the 3rd time this week I had to call the police after midnight to report cars racing on PCH
that are so loud it wakes my entire household. While I share my personal story, I was just one of
many calls, according to the Sherrif I spoke to. This is not just a speeding issue but also a noise
violation—let alone extremely dangerous. Late tonight there was a terrible accident on PCH that is
still being attended to as I write this.

We have to do something to stop this. This happens every single night now. A suggestion from the
Sherriff’s station is that we need at least two patrol cars/bikes for a min of 8 weeks that are assigned
solely to prevent and deter street racing after 10 pm to 3 am to stop this cycle. Can we all work
together to find the funds to make this happen immediately? This can not wait until we have
another PCH Taskforce meeting. 

City Manager Steve McClary will you please work with the governmental agencies and get people on
this immediately to find the funds and put a plan in place to stop/deter/prevent this nightly drag
racing/car clubs/night riding from continuing to occur.  Steve please keep me in the loop as to your
actions to stop this. I will help in anyway I can. 

I look forward to hearing back from you on Monday, June 21 and working toward a expedited
solution. 
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Thank you all, 
 
Jennifer Blue deNicola

On Jun 2, 2021, at 2:11 PM, Jennifer deNicola <  wrote:

Dear Sebastian, 
 
Would you please add Gina Longo to your mail list for our meetings? Her email is

 
 
Thank you and have a great day. 

Sincerely, 
Jennifer Blue deNicola

On May 5, 2021, at 5:04 PM, Lozano, Sebastian
<Sebastian.Lozano@asm.ca.gov> wrote:

Dear Community Members,
 
Please save the date for the next PCH Taskforce meeting to take place on
Wednesday, May 12, 2021. Please see the agenda for the meeting
attached above.
 
WHO:                   PCH Taskforce Members joined by Stakeholders and the
Community
WHERE:               Zoom Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/65541488
                                *Zoom ID:  655 414 8308
WHEN:                Wednesday, May 12, 2021 – 10:00am – 12:00pm
 
We look forward to seeing you at the PCH Taskforce.
 
Sincerely,
 
PCH Taskforce Co-Chairs
 
Sebastian Lozano
Assemblymember Richard Bloom

2800 28th Street; Suite 105, Santa Monica, CA  90405
 

Phone: (310) 450-0041 Fax: (310) 450-6090



Sebastian.Lozano@asm.ca.gov
 
Click here to sign up for Assemblymember Bloom’s e-updates!
 
<PCH Taskforce Agenda MAY Q2 Meeting.pdf>
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Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Steve
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
Get Outlook for Android
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